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VANGUARD BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING
Monday, February 6, 2017 - 7 p.m.
Roll call

      A. Board members: Deborah Compagner (President, #510); Linda Grogan (Treasurer, #115); Jim Thomas (Secretary, #501); Liz Forman (Director: #608); 
Tom Kikta (Director: #709)

       B. Residents: Kevin O'Neill (#714); Tony Cocciolone (#206)' Chris Kruppe (#308)

I. Owners Forum: Tony and Chris raised the issue of the gate knob protector on the pedestrian gate by the swing gate in the service drive was excessively small and often difficult

to maneuver, especially in cold weather.

RESOLUTION: The Board will look into a fix.

II. Call to order: 7:05 p.m. (Deborah)

III. Director reports: None

IV. Old Business

       A.  Telecom panel in the front lobby continues to beep. Liz moved to contact the Property

Manager and have it addressed. Tom second.

Unanimous approval.

       B. Glass block replacement and masonry inspection. In 2016, several units reported

extreme leaking during heavy rain, and all *01 units reported cracked or damaged glass blocks

in their bathrooms. In 2016, the Board had Mark-1 come to inspect and submit a proposal,

which was received in January. There were questions about the proposal that must be resolved

before acceptance.

RESOLUTION: Tom will work with Mark-1 to address the concerns and try to have a report

ready for the March Board meeting.

     C. Door replacement for top of  ramp parking lot:  The door has needed replacing for some time. Jim moved that the Property Manager be contacted to obtain a bid for replacing. Linda

seconded. Unanimous approval.

       D. Discussion of Colley Elevator proposal for repairs and upgrades of both elevators.
Because of the extreme cost, consensus was to have Tom work with Colley to determine what

was a necessity and what was discretionary, and if it could be done in phases for 2018 and/or

2019 budget.

        E. Post-balcony party: Liz will be working on planning this, hopefully for mid-March.

V. New Business

     A. Update on IDOT noise abatement wall between Racine & Throop: Jim reported that

the Vanguard Attorney contacted IDOT, and in response to opposition from 1224 and 1250

WVB, IDOT is re-evaluating the plan to erect the wall. They will have a decision in March.
     B. "Caution" sign for swing gate in service drive: In response to a resident suggestion

pointing out the potential risks for drivers or pedestrians unfamiliar with the swing gate,

a caution sign be placed to alert drivers and pedestrians to stand beyond the length of the gate

when it opens.

     C. Painting proposal for hallways: The Board received three bids. Linda moved to

accept AAA's bid, to include advice on color. Liz seconded. 
Unanimous approval. Linda will coordinate with AAA on color and also explore prices for reclaimed wood for east wall of front lobby.
      D. Preliminary discussion of security camera upgrades: Because of cost, it cannot be

done in 2017, but it might be possible to begin with upgrading the server and software then

gradually add and upgrade cameras over the next two years. Jim moved that we contact Dan

for a plan to do this in increments. Tom seconded.

Unanimous approval.

XII. Meeting adjourned: 8:05 p.m.
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